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To: Mr. Reza Banazadeh, Manager and Managing Director, Bushehr NPP

Copy: Mr. Hamid Azarbad, WANO MC On-Site Representative, Bushehr NPP

From: Mr. Vasily Aksenov, Director, WANO Moscow Centre

Subject: WANO MC Workshop

 Dear Mr. Banazadeh,

In accordance with the 2022 Business Plan, WANO Moscow Centre in collaboration with NPP Paks II 
will conduct the workshop on “Raising Awareness of Nuclear Safety Culture and the Commitment of 
Leadership” on 24 - 27 May 2022, in videoconference format.

WANO Moscow Centre invites Heads of Division and Departments,  and lead experts - WANO 
members (for design and construction phase of NPPs), as well as representatives of other WANO 
Regional Centres, NPP operators having experience in the area of Nuclear Safety Culture area.

Topics for Discussions:

1. Practical tools/methods are used by leaders to raise awareness of Nuclear Safety Culture. 
2. Practical tools/methods are used by leaders to express the commitment of the Nuclear 
Safety Culture and Leadership.
3. Practical tools/methods are used to encourage employees to report problems.
4. Practical examples of interpreting safety culture for design and construction phase of 
NPPs, as opposed to operations phase.
5. Methods applied to conduct periodic self-assessment of Nuclear Safety Culture.
6. The relationship between Nuclear Safety Culture and Nuclear Leadership.

Workshop announcement and registration form are attached to this letter and also available on the 
public WANO MC Website: https://new.wanomc.ru/en/

We hope that the topics selected for the Workshop will be interesting and useful for the members. 
Any suggestions on topic-related issues / good practices are welcomed by WANO MC for their 
consideration during the Workshop. 



Attachment 1: Reg. form on 2 pp.
Attachment 2: Announcement on 2 pp.

Sergey Lesin, + 7 925 416 24 56, lesin@wanomc.ru

We would appreciate it very much if a representative of your organization could participate and 
make a presentation at the Workshop.

Participants are kindly requested to send their completed registration forms to the workshop 
coordinators at lesin@wanomc.ru and szlamai@paks2.hu by 18 April, 2022, and provide their 
presentations in English by 5 May, 2022 (in support of simultaneous interpretation).

Best regards,
Mr. Vasily Aksenov
Director of WANO Moscow Centre
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